
 

 
Budget Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 30th, 2023 at 6:30 pm 
Bristol Town Office 

 

 

Committee Members Present:  Alfred Ajami, Alex Beaudet, Tom Bishop, Sandee Brackett, Paul 

DiMauro Kelly Harvell, Paul Leeman, III, Sheila McLain, Karl McLetchie, Mary Piasecki 

 

Also present: School Board Members/Chairman Darin Carlucci, Rebecca Cooper, BCS School 

Principal Jennifer Ribeiro, Consultant John Carroll and AOS 93 Business Manager Peter 

Nielsen, Rachel Bizarro(Town administrator), John Riley (Town tax collector) 

 

The meeting was called to order by Paul Leeman, Chair of the Budget Committee, at 7:01 p.m., 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Leeman called for review of previous minutes of last Budget Committee Meeting. Darin Carlucci 

School Board Chair then presented budget for new school renovations. 

 

Peter Nielsen passed out 2 pages of BCS renovation info/bids.  Nielsen then took questions from 

Budget Committee referencing cost / timeframe / possible townspeople reaction. Much 

discussion ensued regarding OOP (Opinion of Cost). 

 

Board then discussed future meeting times for separate town department budgets.  All meetings 

were agreed to be held at Town Office at 6:30 p.m. as follows: 

• February 6th – Non-Profits / Fire Dept / CLC 

• February 13th - Transfer Station / BCS 

• February 14th – Parks / Municipal Budget 

• February 15th – Reserved in case of inclement weather. 

 

Budget Committee also voted 10-0 in favor of using e-mail feed for questions and answers 

pertaining to school budget. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m. The next meeting will be held on February 6th at 6:30 

p.m. at the Town Office. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

John Riley 

Tax Collector 


